June 8, 1989

The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on
Thursday June 8, 1989 at 7:30 at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home
Road. All members were present.

The minutes were approved with the addition of Steve Kelly’s name added to the
minutes stating that he had complained about Charlie Davies junk yard.

The minutes were then approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2" by Harry Hilbert,
carried.

The treasurer’s report was approved by motion of Snyder, 2" by Wilbur Danner,
carried. Approval was given to pay the electric bill which had just come in the mail this
date.

Bids were opened for FB1 and were as follows:

Roadite - 2,500 tons Binder $19.77

6,500 tons Wearing $22.13 for a total of $193,270

Hammaker - 2,500 tons Binder $18,88
6,500 tons Wearing $22.33 for total of $192,345.

The bid was awarded to Hammaker by motion of Hilbert, 2" by Danner, carried.

The sub-division of George Sentz property was approved by motion of Danner, 2™
by Hilbert, carried.

Dump Truck bid was opened June 6, 1989. Bid was specifications $42,499 with
trade; or $44,599 without trade. The alternate bid was $42,092 with trade; or $44,192
without trade. Supervisors decided to award bid to Sheets Brothers Truck in Hanover for
the bid as specs called for. Supervisors believe maybe they can see the old truck before the
new one arrives for more money than the shows. If not, the truck will be traded. The
motion was made by Danner, 2" by Hilbert, carried.

Letter was read stating that the assessors are in the township as of this date.

Letter was sent to Commissioners telling them of the confusion with too many
people and too many lines at election time. Suggested township have a second polling
place.

A letter was sent to Commissioners telling them of the confusion with too many
people an too many lines at election time. Suggested township have a second polling
place.

A letter was sent to Mr. Musser at Penn Dot concerning lowering the speed limit
from 55 to 45 on route 97 from Bob Gitts property on the Two Mile Inn.

Solid Waste Meeting - will be held June 28, at Gettysburg College Dining Hall at
7:30 p.m. Supervisors agreed not to make any commitment on the plan until after this
meeting.

Signs for front of building - Supervisors are going to contact Len Dick to go over
possibilities of a new sign.

Parking lot - Supervisors to check on getting a price to repave the parking lot by
next meeting.

Erma Shields of Lake Heritage complained about sewer from the next door
neighbor running onto her property. Supervisors to check this out.



Junk yard - Kelly stated that Mr. Davies has not cleaned up along the road. He is
still dragging cars across the road. Supervisors to have solicitor write a letter to Mr. Davies
telling him to come into compliance with the ordinance.

Meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.



